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On June 27, 2018, an NOCE Wilshire Center student, Sean Ridgeway, was questioned about the 
theft of a fellow student’s cell phone. When Fullerton College (FC) Campus Safety arrived and 
approached the student to inquire about the incident, the student fled on foot. When he was 
caught and detained by FC Campus Safety, the student physically assaulted two FC Campus Safety 
officers. Fullerton Police Department was called, arrived, and recognized the student as a 
possible suspect in an unrelated theft incident. The student was then arrested for assault and 
battery and grand theft. 

 

On the afternoon of June 28, 2018, the student returned to the NOCE Wilshire Center. Staff was 
notified and called his legal guardian. Upon arrival, the student assaulted his legal guardian. 
Fullerton Police Department was then called and arrested the student. The student was placed 
on immediate suspension and is not currently allowed on any NOCCCD campus. 

 

NOCE takes safety very seriously and encourage all students, faculty and staff members to 
immediately report incidents and/or suspicious behavior to Fullerton College Campus Safety at 
714.992.7777. In the case of an immediate threat, you should dial 9-1-1 and ask someone nearby 
to simultaneously contact Campus Safety for the most efficient response. Students, faculty, and 
staff members are reminded to adhere to safety tips such as walking in groups and utilizing 
Campus Safety escorts. 
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